
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
CAMP STANLEY STORAGE ACTIVITY, RRAD 

25800 RALPH FAIR ROAD, BOERNE, TX 78015-4800 

24 April 2008 

-- --- - 

U-116-08 
Mr. Sonny Rayos, P.G., Project Manager 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
Team 3, Environmental Cleanup I1 
Remediation Division 
PO Box 13087 
MC-127 
Austin, TX 78711-3087 

Subject: Movement of Non-Hazardous Lead Impacted Soils from SWMU B-8 
to East Pasture Firing Range, 
Camp Stanley Storage Activity, Boerne, Texas 
TCEQ Industrial Solid Waste Registration #69026 
EPA Identification Number TX2210020739 

Dear Mr. Rayos: 

The Camp Stanley Storage Activity (CSSA), U.S. Army, is providing 
this letter to inform the TCEQ of CSSAis plan for the movement of 
approximately 2,500 cubic-yards of non-hazardous lead-impacted soils 
generated from SWMU B-8 to CSSAis East Pasture Firing Range. 

CSSA currently has a need for additional cover soils on the small 
arms firing range berm in the east pasture. This berm was recently 
modified with non-hazardous soils generated from SWMU B-24 which was 
authorized to be used at CSSA's East Pasture Firing Range by TCEQ and 
USEPA during a ~echnical Interchange Meeting held on April 19, 2006. 

To verify SWMU B-8 soils are non-hazardous prior to movement to 
the East Pasture Firing Range berm, soil samples will be collected and 
analyzed for TCLP lead at a rate of 1 per 200 cubic yards in 
accordance with CSSAis approved RFI/IM Waste Management Plan dated May 
2006. Some soils may require stabilization with Phosphate Induced 
Metal Stabilization (PIMS) material or agricultural grade phosphate 
prior to transporting, in order to ensure that lead-impacted soils 
meet non-hazardous criteria. Movement of the non-hazardous lead- 
impacted soils from SWMU B-8 to the associated berm in the East 
Pasture Firing Range is expected to begin on May 5, 2008. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free 
to contact Glare Sanchez, CSSA Environmental Program Manager at (210) 
698-5208 or Mr. Ken Rice, Parsons, at (512) 719-6050. 

Sincerely, 

(-ylwL&k5 Jason D. Shirley 

Installation Manager I 




